Daytona Beach Police Department

Craig A. Capri, Chief of Police

MEMORANDUM

TO:

James V. Chisholm, City Manager

FROM:

Craig A. Capri, Chief of Police

SUBJECT:

FY 2017 EDWARD BYRNE MEMORIAL JUSTICE ASSISTANCE GRANT (JAG)

LOCAL SUBMISSION & ACCEPTANCE OF A GRANT APPLICATION

DATE:

July 3, 2018

The Daytona Beach Police Department is requesting permission to apply, submit, accept, and expend the U.S. Department of Justice; Bureau of Justice Assistance FY 2017 Edward Byrne Memorial Local Grant Solicitation to fund the City of Daytona Beach Police Department's increased crime reduction and law enforcement programming. This will include the continuation of the Juvenile Electronic Monitoring Program and enhanced initiatives. The City of Daytona Beach Police Department's allocation for FY 2017 is \$62,806.00.

There is no match requirement to accept this grant award. Awards are made in the 1st Fiscal Year of the appropriation and may be expended during the following 3 years, for a total of a 4-year grant period.

The BJA had not awarded the FY 2017 Bryne JAG Grants due to the issuance of a nationwide injunction by a U.S. District Court on September 15, 2017. On Wednesday, June 28, 2018, we received notification that funding was now available.

Police Legal Advisor Anthony Jackson has reviewed this agenda request and has initialed the Agenda Summary.

If you have any questions or require additional information, you can contact John Paton, at extension 5418.

CAC/jp 100.2018.8054

Attachments